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Praying each one of you can gather with 

family this Thanksgiving and give thanks to 

God for all he has done for us, despite the 

challenges of COVID-19.  
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All are welcome to help! 
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From the Pastor’s Pen….. 
 

 
Dear Brothers and Sisters at Grace, 
 We are currently experiencing the changes in the season from Summer to 
Fall. The leaves are turning from their usual green into a variety of beautiful colors. 
The mornings are now crisp and chilly and the church parking lot is covered with 
walnuts, hickory nuts and leaves as they fall from the trees! 
 And there are changes going on within the church, as well. On Reformation 
Sunday, we welcomed four Confirmands as they have completed their work, 
attended a week of Campfirmation, have passed the Confirmation Exam and have 
been approved by the Leadership Ministry Board.  We congratulate Cooper 
Johnson, Riley Leatherman, Katie Whalen, and Matthew Whalen, upon their 
accomplishing their Confirmation work.  
 We know that this was a very different year as we all dealt with the virus, but 
the Confirmands struggled through and completed all their work with Vicar Taylor 
and I.  We are so very proud of them.  Now that they are voting disciples of the 
congregation, their work in ministry does not cease, but new opportunities will 
come, not to mention their continuing to be in the Word and following Christ. 
 We again are challenged in our search for a new Secretary in the Church 
Office. The candidate who was hired informed us that she had found another job 
with better pay. The Leadership Board is currently studying the challenges we have 
before us and will be seeking qualified applicants for all of the staff positions at 
Grace. 
 A reminder that now we are in the month November, the First Sunday of 
Advent is November 29. Being the first Sunday of a new church year, we will 
celebrate the new year with full services at Grace including Learning Hour, Bible 
studies, and all other meetings and opportunities for fellowship.  We will be 
monitoring the virus situation and the choice to wear masks will be totally up to each 
of you, the disciples of Grace.  Some of us are more susceptible to viruses than 
others.  I, myself, am in the high risk group since I have kidney disease, high blood 
pressure, am immune deficient, am overweight, and have Type 2 diabetes. So like 
many of you, I too, have to be very careful.  With that said, I hope you will make 
plans to join us for worship at Grace beginning on November 29 as we enter a new 
church year. That will really be a great Sunday to celebrate as we come together in 
the name of Christ! 
 
In Him,  

Pastor Gil  
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WORSHIP ASSISTANTS FOR NOVEMBER 
 Lector - Todd Childers 
 Communion Assistants - Todd Childers, Sheila Drum 
 Ushers - Herb & Libby Travis 
 Altar Preparation - Lorene Heavner 
 Offering Tabulators - Todd Childers, Matt Speagle 

 

Please be mindful of your commitment to serve.  If you are unable to fulfill that commitment, be 
reminded that it is your responsibility to find someone to serve in your place. 

                    
   FLOWER CHART FOR OCTOBER 

11/01 - Todd Childers  11/08 - OPEN 
11/15 - OPEN 11/22 - Rebecca Jackson 11/29 - Kim Parker 
 

If you wish to give the flowers for a given Sunday, please list your name on the chart in 
the narthex.  You are responsible for ordering the flowers from a florist of your choice; 
we do not have a standing order with any florist.  The liturgical color of the day is listed 

to assist you in selecting flowers appropriate for that Sunday.  You should contact the Church Office so that 
the correct information is placed in the bulletin for that Sunday.  Please notify the Church Office the Thursday 
prior to your selected Sunday. You can call the Church Office between 9 AM and Noon each weekday, leave a 
note on the desk, or send an email to let us know the occasion or memoriam for this wonderful gift of 
beatification of the worship. 
 

!¢¢9b5!b/9 !b5 DL±LbD ¢h h¦w [hw5Ω{ ²hwY 
FOR SEPTEMBER/OCTOBER 2020 

   9/27/20 10/4/20 10/11/20 10/18/20 10/25/20 

Learning Hour n/a n/a n/a n/a n/a 

Worship  43 40 37 33 48 

General Fund Offerings 1,152.35 6,904.16 1,186.00 1,825.00 1,710.00 

 
General Fund Offerings, September 2020 = $10,573.35  
General Fund Expenses, September 2020 = $11,985.52 
Difference =  - $1,412.17 (expenses exceeded offerings) 

Needed Each Week = $3,363.06  
 
  

FRED T. FOARD SENIORS will NOT meet for lunch until further notice due to the continued 
restrictions of the COVID-19 Pandemic. 
 
THE MEN OF GRACE PRAYER BREAKFAST will be held on Saturday, November 14, at 9:00 AM at 
Four Peas in a Pod Restaurant.  Great food, great fellowship, and fabulous prayer!  
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CHRISTIAN SYMPATHY, love and prayers are extended by the People of God at Grace to Dan and 
Tricia Panek on the sudden death of their son, Dr. Donald Garrow, who entered the Church 
Triumphant on Wednesday, October 7.  May God comfort all who mourn.   
 
CHRISTIAN SYMPATHY, love and prayers are extended to the family and loved ones of Bishop 
Emeritus Paull Spring who entered the Church Triumphant on Saturday, October 16, 2020.  His life 
and leadership were gifts to us and instrumental in the formation of the North American Lutheran 
Church (NALC). May God comfort all who mourn.   
 

CHANGES IN SCHEDULE DUE TO PANDEMIC 
 We all have and continue to experience changes due to the coronavirus. Wearing masks, 6 
feet of distance while amongst others, taking plenty of Vitamins C, D and Zinc.  The schedule at 
Grace is no different, even though it seems to be easing up a bit. 
 This month, we will not have a Congregational Thanksgiving Dinner, but instead we are 
asking that each worshiper bring a canned food item or two to worship with you every Sunday 
during the month of November.  Our community food pantries and homeless shelters are in dire 
need.  Better to feed those in need than to feed ourselves! 
 The Hanging of the Greens will take place on Saturday, November 28 for all those who wish 
to take part.  We will meet in the Sanctuary at 9 AM and decorate the worship space in preparation 
foǊ ǘƘŜ !ŘǾŜƴǘ ǎŜŀǎƻƴ ǿƘƛŎƘ ōŜƎƛƴǎ {ǳƴŘŀȅΣ bƻǾŜƳōŜǊ нфΦ  .ƻƧŀƴƎƭŜΩǎ ōƛǎŎǳƛǘǎΣ ŎƻŦŦŜŜ ŀƴŘ ƧǳƛŎŜ ǿƛƭƭ 
be served. Come one! Come all, as we give glory to God in His sanctuary! 
 Beginning the First Sunday of Advent , November 29, the Learning Hour will begin at 9:30 
AM as we move into a new year of the Church calendar. The Sundays in Advent will include 
Learning Hour and Worship each Sunday and the Christmas Eve Candlelight Worship at 4 PM on 
Christmas Eve. The Second Sunday Lunches and other Congregational meals and events will resume 
in January. 
 

WORLDWIDE DEATHS  
from January 11 ς September 25, 2020 

    Covid-19      992,016 
    HIV/AIDS   1,273,442 
    Alcohol      1,841,083 
    Smoking   3,679,840 
    Cancer    6,045,610 
    Hunger      8,232,672 
    Abortions 31,324,393 

(Source: www.worldometers.info) 
 

http://www.worldometers.info/
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BOARD NOTES 
(from Board meeting held October 18, 2020 at 4:00PM) 

 
Meeting was called to order by Alan Shull, President at 4:00 pm, Fellowship Hall. 
Devotions were given by Alan Shull followed by prayer by Pastor Gilbert 
Absent: Gary Leatherman and Shelia Drum who were excused. 
September Minutes were read and approved. 
OLD BUSINESS 
**Hunting issues on Grace Church Property on Grace Church Rd. were addressed. Anyone 
hunting on church property will need to have a NC Hunting License and permission from the 
Church Office.  Purple paint will be used to outline the church property in consultation with 
the Game Warden. 
**Altar Flowers were discussed. A proposal was presented to have flowers on the altar 
every Sunday to be paid for by donors and/or from a Flower Fund to insure flowers every 
Sunday. Board concluded to encourage donors to sign up for flowers every Sunday. 
NEW BUSINESS 
**Upcoming Annual Congregational Meeting on November 8: 
Approval of Proposed Spending Plan for 2021 to be presented at 2 Information Meetings: 
Monday, October 19 at 6:00 pm and Saturday, October 24 at 12 Noon with a meal. These 
meetings are open to all interested members to examine the proposed plan and ask 
questions. 
**Approval for Ratification of the NALC motions as per 2020 NALC Convocation. 
**Consideration of Wi-Fi and needed repairs by Spectrum to increase speed. Repairs have 
corrected the issue. 
MINISTRY REPORTS 
Education: Board approval to confirm Katie Whalen, Matthew Whalen, Riley Leatherman 
and Cooper Johnson on Reformation Sunday, October 25. 
Property: tǊƻǇƻǎŀƭǎ ŦƻǊ /ƭŜŀƴƛƴƎ {ŜǊǾƛŎŜ ŀƴŘ ōƛŘǎ ǊŜŎŜƛǾŜŘΦ wŜŜŘΩǎ /ƭŜŀƴƛƴƎ {ŜǊǾƛŎŜ ǿƛƭƭ 
begin in November. 
Worship: AED Response for a new defibrillator approved. Amount has been pledged. 
Outreach: Continue support for mission congregation: New Covenant/Morganton 
Cemetery:  More people are visiting Grace Cemetery to find graves of relatives.  Kiosk is 
needed to be erected for posting a map/directory of cemetery plots so they can find 
gravesites.  Goal is for Kiosk to be dedicated on Easter Sunday, 2021. 
Ministry Resource: Search continues for filling Secretarial position. 
Other:  Pastor Gilbert on vacation 10/26-11/1. Pastor Janice Kelly will be guest pastor on 
Sunday 11/1.  Pastor Nathan Yoder will be on call for any pastoral emergencies. 
¢ǊŜŀǎǳǊŜǊΩǎ wŜǇƻǊǘΥ Received as information. 
Next Meeting: November 15 at 4:00. Devotions: Todd Childers 
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NOMINATIONS BEING RECEIVED 
 As we plan for 2021, one of the urgent items on the calendar is to accept nominations to be 
placed on the ballot to serve on the Leadership Board for 2021. Elections will be held according to 
the Constitution on November 8. 
 If you desire to serve, or if you would like to nominate another active member in good 
ǎǘŀƴŘƛƴƎΣ ǇƭŜŀǎŜ ŎƻƴǘŀŎǘ !ƭŀƴ {ƘǳƭƭΣ /ƘŀƛǊ ƻŦ ǘƘŜ .ƻŀǊŘΣ ǎƻ ȅƻǳǊ όƻǊ ŀƴƻǘƘŜǊΩǎύ ƴame can be brought 
before the Board to be placed in nomination. All nominees must agree to be placed in nomination, 
so please get permission from the person you are nominating prior to submitting their name. 
 All nominees should review the job description for being a member of the Leadership 
Ministry Board: 
 The Members of the Leadership Ministry Board of this congregation shall give a good 
example to the other members of the congregation by regular participation in worship services, by 
hearing and doing God's Word, and by frequently partaking of the Lord's Supper. The Board shall 
have general oversight of the life and activities of this congregation, and in particular its worship 
life, to the end that everything be done in accordance with the Word of God, the Lutheran 
Confessions and the faith and practice of the NALC.  
 The members whose term ends are Ricky Bivens, Gary Leatherman, and Herb Travis with 
Gary being the only one eligible for re-election. 
 
ANNUAL CONGREGATIONAL MEETING for the purpose of approval of the Spending Plan for 2021 
and to elect Ministry Team Board Members will be held SUNDAY, November 8, at 10:15 AM.  This 
meeting will also include voting on ratification of the NALC Convocation's action to amend various 
articles of the NALC Constitution as follows: 

¶ Delete in Article 7.02 the specific number of baptized members for the apportionment of 
ŀŘŘƛǘƛƻƴŀƭ ƭŀȅ ŘŜƭŜƎŀǘŜǎ ǘƻ ǘƘŜ ŎƻƴǾƻŎŀǘƛƻƴΣ ŀƴŘ ǘƻ ŎƭŀǊƛŦȅ ǘƘŜ 9ȄŜŎǳǘƛǾŜ /ƻǳƴŎƛƭΩǎ 
responsibility for apportioning additional lay delegates to meet the ǊŜǉǳƛǊŜƳŜƴǘ ǘƘŀǘ άŀǘ 
ƭŜŀǎǘ ŀƴ Ŝǉǳŀƭ ƴǳƳōŜǊ ƻŦ ƭŀȅǇŜǊǎƻƴǎέ ŀƴŘ ƻǊŘŀƛƴŜŘ b![/ ƳƛƴƛǎǘŜǊǎ ǎŜǊǾŜ ŀǎ ŘŜƭŜƎŀǘŜǎ ŀǘ 
each convocation; 

¶ Change the requirement for an annual convocation to a biennial convocation in Article 
тΦлмΣ ǿƘƛŎƘ ǊŜǉǳƛǊŜǎ ŘŜƭŜǘƛƴƎ άŀƴƴǳŀƭέ ƛƴ !Ǌticles 6.05, 7.04, 9.08, 9.09, 10.02, 10.05, 10.06, 
15.01, and 17.02;  

¶ Amend Articles 10.02 and 15.01 to authorize the Executive Council to adjust terms for the 
Executive Council and the Court of Adjudication to make the transition from annual to 
biennial convocations;  

¶ Amend Article 7.04 to require each convocation to adopt a budget for the next two 
calendar years; and  

¶ Amend Article 10.05.l. to require the Executive Council to report quarterly all actions to 
congregations and clergy, as well as to each convocation.  

Contact Alan Shull, Pastor Gil, or the Church Office for further explanation of these amendments. 
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KEEP THE FILLED SHOE BOXES COMING!   The shoe boxes are on the rear pews along with the 
labels, envelopes for your $9.00 donation toward shipping, and lists of ideas for packing the shoe 
box.  Be sure to tape a label on the outside of the box, in the spot marked "label", to designate if the 
gifts are for a boy or girl and which age group. Boxes are due by November 15.  Thank you for being 
a disciple of Jesus Christ!  Here is a story of just one child blessed by the gift of a shoebox: 
 Marvellous ran for his life when gunfire erupted. He and his family were trying to flee their 
homeland in Central Africa where Christians were being persecuted for their faith.  As they boarded 
a crowded bus together, the family heard the gunfire. Running in the opposite direction than his 
family, the then 6-year-oldτand youngest of four childrenτwas separated from them. 
 The little boy with the big name was called Marvellous because his mother wanted to 
praise God for how He had already helped her family through many struggles. Amid the violence 
and religious persecution in their country, work was hard to come by and food was scarce. Yet, no 
struggle seemed as frightening as not knowing what had happened to their son during the gunfire.  
¢ƘŀƴƪŦǳƭƭȅΣ ǘƘŜ ŦŀƳƛƭȅΩǎ ǇǊŀȅŜǊǎ ŦƻǊ Ƙƛǎ ǎŀŦŜ ǊŜǘǳǊƴ ǿŜǊŜ ŀƴǎǿŜǊŜŘ ǘƘŜ ŦƻƭƭƻǿƛƴƎ ƳƻƴǘƘΦ ¢ƘŜȅ 
praised God for His faithfulness when they reunited with Marvellous, who had been sent to an 
orphanage along with other children who had fled alongside him.  άaȅ ƳƻƳ Ǌŀƴ ǘƻ ƳŜΣ ƘǳƎƎƛƴƎ 
ƳŜΣ ǎŀȅƛƴƎΣ Ψ²Ŝ ǘƘƻǳƎƘǘ ǿŜΩŘ ƭƻǎǘ ȅƻǳΦΩ .ǳǘ ǎƘŜ ōŜƭƛŜǾŜŘ ǘƘŀǘ DƻŘ ƛǎ ƛƴ ŎƻƴǘǊƻƭΣέ aŀǊǾŜƭƭƻǳǎ ǎŀƛŘΦ   
 The family resettled in another part of the country, but MarveƭƭƻǳǎΩ ǇŀǊŜƴǘǎ ŦƻǳƴŘ ƛǘ 
ŘƛŦŦƛŎǳƭǘ ǘƻ ǎŜŎǳǊŜ ǿƻǊƪΣ ŀƴŘ ǘƘŜȅ ŎƻǳƭŘƴΩǘ ŀŦŦƻǊŘ ǘƻ ǎŜƴŘ ǘƘŜƛǊ ŎƘƛƭŘǊŜƴ ǘƻ ǎŎƘƻƻƭΦ  άLǘ ǿŀǎ ŀ ǎǘǊǳƎƎƭŜ 
ŜǾŜǊȅ Řŀȅ ǘƻ ōǳȅ ŦƻƻŘ ŀǎ Ƴȅ ŦŀǘƘŜǊ ŀƴŘ ōǊƻǘƘŜǊǎ ǿŜǊŜ ƭƻƻƪƛƴƎ ŦƻǊ ƧƻōǎΣέ aŀǊǾŜƭƭƻǳǎ ǎŀƛŘΦ ά.ǳǘ Ƴȅ 
ƳƻƳ ŀƴŘ ŘŀŘ ŀƭǿŀȅǎ ǎŀƛŘΣ ΨDƻŘ ǿƛƭƭ ǇǊƻǾƛŘŜΦΩέ 
 At age 8, Marvellous received an Operation Christmas Child shoebox gift at church. He was 
elated to receive school supplies in his shoebox, calling it an answer to prayer to help him start 
school. He loved to write and draw, so he was especially thankful for the notebooks, pens, and 
pencils.  άDƻŘ ƘŜŀǊǎ ǘƘŜ ŎǊƛŜǎ ƻŦ Iƛǎ ŎƘƛƭŘǊŜƴΣέ ǎŀƛŘ aŀǊǾŜƭƭƻǳǎΣ ǿƘƻ ƛǎ ƴƻǿ ŀ нн-year-old college 
student in Charlotte, North CarolinaΦ άaȅ ǎƘƻŜōƻȄ ƎŀǾŜ ƳŜ ƘƻǇŜΦ {ǘƛƭƭ ǘƻŘŀȅΣ L ǘƘƛƴƪ ǘƘŀǘ ƛǘ ǿŀǎ ŀ 
message, a gift from God. These precious shoeboxes share the love of Christ with children around 
ǘƘŜ ǿƻǊƭŘΦέ 
 A special letter packed in his shoebox gift continues to remind Marvellouǎ ƻŦ DƻŘΩǎ ŦŀƛǘƘŦǳƭ 
ŎŀǊŜΣ ŜǾŜƴ ƴƻǿ Ƴŀƴȅ ȅŜŀǊǎ ƭŀǘŜǊΦ Lǘ ǊŜŀŘΥ άbƻ ƳŀǘǘŜǊ ǿƘŜǊŜ ȅƻǳ ŀǊŜΣ Ƨǳǎǘ ƪƴƻǿ ǘƘŀǘ DƻŘ ƭƻǾŜǎ ȅƻǳ 
ƴƻ ƳŀǘǘŜǊ ǿƘŀǘ ȅƻǳ ŀǊŜ ƎƻƛƴƎ ǘƘǊƻǳƎƘ ƛƴ ƭƛŦŜΦέ Wherever God leads him, Marvellous plans to 
ŎƻƴǘƛƴǳŜ ǘƻ ŎƭƛƴƎ ǘƻ ǘƘŜ [ƻǊŘΩǎ ǇǊƻƳƛǎŜǎ ŦƻǊ Iƛǎ children. 
 
ON BEHALF OF THE CORNER TABLE, we want to thank you for your recent donation to our ministry.  
Because of your generosity, we are able to further our mission - feeding the hungry in our 
community.  In these uncertain times, we thank you for your care and concern of those who are 
less fortunate. 
 
THANK YOU to Lorene Heavner for delivering the canned/dry foods to ECCCM  and for those who 
have donated food, bags, and egg cartons.   

https://www.samaritanspurse.org/what-we-do/operation-christmas-child/
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A REMARKABLE WITNESS 
 Actor Kevin Sorbo is on a mission to prove that science and religion go hand-in-hand, with 
Sorbo teaming up with mathematician, philosopher and former Oxford professor John Lennox to 
άǳƴǇŀŎƪ ǘƘŜƻƭƻƎƛŎŀƭ ŀƴŘ ǎŎƛŜƴǘƛŦƛŎ ǇǊƻƻŦ ƻŦ DƻŘέ ƛƴ ǘƘŜ ƴŜǿ ŦƛƭƳ ά!Ǝŀƛƴǎǘ ǘƘŜ ¢ƛŘŜΥ CƛƴŘƛƴƎ DƻŘ ƛƴ ŀƴ 
!ƎŜ ƻŦ {ŎƛŜƴŎŜΦέ  And while the veteran actor τ ƪƴƻǿƴ ŦƻǊ Ƙƛǎ ǎǘŀǊǊƛƴƎ ǊƻƭŜǎ ƛƴ άIŜǊŎǳƭŜǎέ ŀƴŘ 
άDƻŘΩǎ bƻǘ 5ŜŀŘΣέ ŀƳƻƴƎ ŀ ǇƭŜǘƘƻǊŀ ƻŦ ƻǘƘŜǊ ŦƛƭƳǎ ŀƴŘ ǎƘƻǿǎ τ has been diving into faith projects 
more in recent years, his faith roots run deep. 
 In fact, Sorbo grew up in a Lutheran home and was active in his church community as a kid.  
ά²Ŝ ƘŀŘ ²ŜŘƴŜǎŘŀȅ ƴƛƎƘǘ ŦƻǊ ǘƘŜ ǘŜŜƴǎ ŀƴŘ ǘƘŜƴ {ǳƴŘŀȅΣ ƻŦ ŎƻǳǊǎŜΣ L ǿŜƴǘ ǘƻ ŎƘǳǊŎƘΣέ ƘŜ ǎŀƛŘ ƻƴ ŀ 
ǊŜŎŜƴǘ ŜǇƛǎƻŘŜ ƻŦ ά¢ƘŜ tǳǊŜ CƭƛȄ tƻŘŎŀǎǘΦέ 
 When Sorbo was 13, he had a fascinating encounter with the late Billy Graham that ended 
up coming full-circle years later. After attending an event where Graham spoke to hundreds of 
thousands of people, Sorbo said he felt compelled to go up to the front of the venue and speak 
with one of the event volunteers.  άL ǎŀǘ Řƻǿƴ ƻƴ ǘƘŜ ƎǊŀǎǎ ǿƛǘƘ ǘƘƛǎ ƎǳȅΣέ ƘŜ ǊŜŎŀƭƭŜŘΣ ƴƻǘƛƴƎ ǘƘŀǘ 
ǘƘŜȅ ǎǘŀǊǘŜŘ ŘƛǎŎǳǎǎƛƴƎ /ƘǊƛǎǘƛŀƴƛǘȅΦ ά!ƴŘ ŀƭƭ ǘƘŜ ǎǳŘŘŜƴ ŀ ƘŀƴŘ ǿŜƴǘ ƻƴ Ƴȅ ƘŜŀŘ ŀƴŘ L ǘǳǊƴŜŘ 
around and there was Billy Graham. The full moon was directly behind his head. He had this gƭƻǿ Χ 
ƛǘ Ƨǳǎǘ ŀƭǿŀȅǎ ǎǘǳŎƪ ǿƛǘƘ ƳŜΦέ   !ŦǘŜǊ DǊŀƘŀƳ ǊŜŀŘ {ƻǊōƻΩǎ ǎǘƻǊȅΣ ƘŜ ŀǎƪŜŘ ǘƘŜ ŀŎǘƻǊ ǘƻ Ǝƻ ƻƴ ǘƻǳǊ ǘƻ 
ǇǊƻƳƻǘŜ ǘƘŜ ōƻƻƪΦ LǘΩǎ ŀƴ ƛƴŎǊŜŘƛōƭŜ ŀƴŘ ǘƻǳŎƘƛƴƎ Ŧǳƭƭ-circle moment of a compelling, decades-long 
story of faith. 
 Today, Sorbo continues to inspirŜ ŀǳŘƛŜƴŎŜǎ ǿƛǘƘ Ƙƛǎ ŦŀƛǘƘ ƳŜǎǎŀƎŜΦ ά!Ǝŀƛƴǎǘ ǘƘŜ ¢ƛŘŜΥ 
CƛƴŘƛƴƎ DƻŘ ƛƴ ŀƴ !ƎŜ ƻŦ {ŎƛŜƴŎŜέ ƛǎ ƻƴŜ ƻŦ ǘƘŜ ƭŀǘŜǎǘ ǇǊƻƧŜŎǘǎ ƛƴ ǿƘƛŎƘ ƘŜ ŜȄǇƭƻǊŜǎ ǘƘŜ /ƘǊƛǎǘƛŀƴ 
faith. Sorbo and Lennox came together to film the documentary τ a movie with deeply profound 
answers that help Christians defend their faith and see fascinating connections between science 
ŀƴŘ ǊŜƭƛƎƛƻƴΦ ά!Ǝŀƛƴǎǘ ǘƘŜ ¢ƛŘŜέ ǿƛƭƭ ōŜ ƛƴ ǘƘŜŀǘŜǊǎ ƴŀǘƛƻƴǿƛŘŜ ƻƴ bƻǾŜƳōŜǊ мф ŀǎ ǇŀǊǘ ƻŦ ŀ ƻƴŜ-
night Fathom Event. 
 

THE UPCOMING ELECTIONS :  FOR FREEDOM or SOCIALSM 
 WŜ ŀƭƭ ƘŀǾŜ ƘŜŀǊŘ ǘƘŀǘ ǘƘƛǎ ȅŜŀǊΩǎ ŜƭŜŎǘƛƻƴ Ƴŀȅ ōŜ ǘƘŜ Ƴƻǎǘ ƛƳǇƻǊǘŀƴǘ ŜƭŜŎǘƛƻƴ ƛƴ ƻǳǊ 
ƴŀǘƛƻƴΩǎ ƘƛǎǘƻǊȅΦ  ²ƘŜǘƘŜǊ ǘƘŀǘ ƛǎ ǘǊǳŜ ƻǊ ƴƻǘ ƛǎƴΩǘ ǘƘŜ ƛǎǎǳŜΦ  ²Ƙŀǘ ƛǎ ǘƘŜ ƛǎǎǳŜ ŀƴŘ ǿƘŀǘ ǿŜ ƴŜŜŘ ǘƻ 
remember as we cast our vote by absentee, by early vote or entering the voting booth on Election 
Day, November 3, is:  this election is not just about two individuals, or two political parties. This 
election is about America and what makes her great.   
 ¢ƘŜ ǉǳŜǎǘƛƻƴǎ ǿŜ ƴŜŜŘ ǘƻ ƪŜŜǇ ƛƴ ƳƛƴŘ ŀǎ ǿŜ Ŏŀǎǘ ƻǳǊ ǾƻǘŜ ƛǎ άŘƻ ǿŜ ǿŀnt our nation to 
transition into a Socialist/Marxist government where we no longer recognize the Constitution or 
the right to bear arms, no more freedom to worship, or our God-ƎƛǾŜƴ ŦǊŜŜŘƻƳǎΧhwΧ Řƻ ǿŜ ǾƻǘŜ 
for increased freedoms, lower taxes, less unemployment, and better health care?  The choice is 
ours. The responsibility to vote belongs to each of us.  
 The recent Voter Guide published by Church Militant says:  Casting a vote is more than just 
checking a box and walking away.  In a sense, you are saying with your entire mind, body and soul, 
ά¢Ƙƛǎ ƛǎ ǘƘŜ ǿƻǊƭŘ L ǿŀƴǘ ǘƻ ǎŜŜ ŦƻǊ Ƴȅ ŦŀƳƛƭȅΣ Ƴȅ ŎƘƛƭŘǊŜƴ ŀƴŘ Ƴȅ ƎǊŀƴŘŎƘƛƭŘǊŜƴΦέ  ±ƻǘƛƴƎ ƛǎ ƻƴŜ ƻŦ 
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the most moral actions you can make, and therefore you must consider that Our Lord will judge our 
actions. We will chƻƻǎŜ ǘƻ ŜƛǘƘŜǊ ǾƻǘŜ ŀŎŎƻǊŘƛƴƎ ǘƻ ŀ .ƛōƭŜ ǿƻǊƭŘǾƛŜǿ ŀŎŎƻǊŘƛƴƎ ǘƻ DƻŘΩǎ ²ƻǊŘ ƻǊ 
we will cast our vote for something less.   As Christians, we also recognize that no candidate is 
perfect because each of us is subject to error and sin. 
 Therefore, when voting as Christians, we are and must be bound to consider the following 
precepts when voting: 
*** Socialism/Marxism is immoral. The Church has rejected totalitarian and atheistic ideologies 
ŀǎǎƻŎƛŀǘŜŘ ǿƛǘƘ ƳƻŘŜǊƴ ǘƛƳŜǎ ǿƛǘƘ άŎƻƳƳǳƴƛǎƳέ ƻǊ άǎƻŎƛŀƭƛǎƳέ 
*** Euthanaǎƛŀ ƛǎ ŎƻƴǘǊŀǊȅ ǘƻ DƻŘΩǎ ²ƻǊŘ ŀƴŘ ǘƘŜ /ǊŜŀǘƻǊΩǎ ƎƛŦǘ ƻŦ [ƛŦŜΥ  ²ƘŀǘŜǾŜǊ ƛǘǎ ƳƻǘƛǾŜǎ ŀƴŘ 
means, direct euthanasia consist of putting an end to the lives of the handicapped, sick or dying 
persons and is morally unacceptable. 
*** The government must allow Christians to worship: The right to religious liberty is a natural right 
of Americans to civil liberty as outlined in the Constitution. 
*** Abortion is murder of the innocent: Human life must be respected and protected from the 
moment of conception and the human life must be recognized as having the rights of a person. 
*** Parents have a right to educate their children: The right and duty of parents to educate their 
own children are inalienable. 
 Therefore, as Christians, we should not vote for candidates who will advance grave evils, all 
ƻŦ ǿƘƛŎƘ ŘŜƴȅ ǘƘŜ ŘƛƎƴƛǘȅ ƻŦ ƘǳƳŀƴƛǘȅ ŎǊŜŀǘŜŘ ƛƴ DƻŘΩǎ ƛƳŀƎŜΦ 
 DEMOCRATIC PARTY    REPUBLICAN PARTY 
 Strongly supports          Abortion    Ban of federal funding 
 Strongly supports        Immigration   Calls for immigration system 
 Supports increase             Taxes    Condemns higher taxes 
 Supports     Government Control   More control given to the people 
 Anti-Constitutional     Constitutional Law    Pro-Constitutional  
 Favors        Sanctuary Cities    Against havens for criminals 
               Favors Obama Care   Universal Health Care   Reformed health care w/patients  
        and doctors in charge 
In all things, let us recall Holy Scripture:  άaŀƪŜ ƴƻ ƳƛǎǘŀƪŜΦ DƻŘ ƛǎ ƴƻǘ ƳƻŎƪŜŘΣ ŦƻǊ ŀ ǇŜǊǎƻƴ ǿƛƭƭ 
reap what he sows, because the one who sows for his flesh will reap corruption from the flesh, 
ōǳǘ ǘƘŜ ƻƴŜ ǿƘƻ ǎƻǿǎ ŦƻǊ ǘƘŜ {ǇƛǊƛǘΣ ǿƛƭƭ ǊŜŀǇ ŜǘŜǊƴŀƭ ƭƛŦŜ ŦǊƻƳ ǘƘŜ {ǇƛǊƛǘΦέ   Pray before you vote! 
 
PLEASE ADORN THE CHANCEL ON CHRISTMAS by giving the gift of a poinsettia.  Perhaps you would 
like to honor or make a memorial to someone or some event.  Please complete the form in the 
Sunday bulletin beginning November 8 or call the Church Office to place your order.  The cost is 
$10.00 per plant.  Please have all forms in by Sunday, November 29.  Donors may take the plants 
following the Christmas Eve Service.   
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HOLY COMMUNION IS VITAL TO YOUR LIFE 
 On the night before He died, Jesus called His disciples together to celebrate the Passover. 
Almost the equivalent of Thanksgiving and Christmas combined, Passover was such a dramatic 
ŜǾŜƴǘ ƛƴ LǎǊŀŜƭΩǎ ƘƛǎǘƻǊȅ ǘƘŀǘ ǘƘŜ ŜƴǘƛǊŜ ŎŀƭŜƴŘŀǊ ǿŀǎ ŎƘŀƴƎŜŘ ǘƻ ƳŀƪŜ ƛǘ ǘƘŜ ŦƛǊǎǘ ƳƻƴǘƘ ό9ȄƻŘǳǎ 
12:2). The Passover Feast, where each family gathered and ate a lamb, remembered the night that 
God delivered the Israelites from slavery in Egypt and truly made them a nation for the first time. 
But it also looked forward to the day that the slavery to sin would be broken by the blood of a new 
Lamb, who would make a new family, not of genetic ancestry, but of faith.  
 WŜǎǳǎ ƛƴǎǘƛǘǳǘŜŘ ǘƘŜ [ƻǊŘΩǎ {ǳǇǇŜǊΣ ƻƴŜ ƻŦ ǘǿƻ ǇƛŎǘǳǊŜǎ IŜ ƎŀǾŜ Iƛǎ ŎƘǳǊŎƘŜǎΣ ōȅ ǊŜ-
fashioning the Passover. The unleavened bread would represent His sinless Body, and the wine His 
.ƭƻƻŘΦ ²ƘŜƴ ǘƘŜȅ ŀǘŜ ǘƘŜ [ƻǊŘΩǎ {ǳǇǇŜǊΣ ǘƘŜȅ ǿƻǳƭŘ ǊŜŦƭŜŎǘ ƻƴ Ƙƻǿ the loss of His life is what gives 
us the sustenance we need to live. But just as the Passover pointed both forward and backward, 
ǘƘŜ [ƻǊŘΩǎ {ǳǇǇŜǊ Ƙŀǎ ŀƴƻǘƘŜǊ ŜƭŜƳŜƴǘΦ Lǘ ƭƻƻƪǎ ŦƻǊǿŀǊŘ ǘƻ ǘƘŜ Řŀȅ ǿƘŜƴ ǘƘŜ ǊƛǎŜƴ WŜǎǳǎ ǊŜǘǳǊƴǎ 
and breaks the power of sin once and for all. The basis of our unity with one another is our simple 
dependence on God and our common hope in His return. 
 But before this symbol had been digested, one of the apostles, Judas Iscariot, had already 
betrayed Jesus into the hands of the mob that took Him to an illegal trial before the Sanhedrin and 
Pontius Pilate.  When Jesus waited on them to come and take Him away, He prayed alone.  Beaten, 
mocked and denied by even Peter ς Jesus knew what was coming, and proved it by instituting this 
supper. He could have stopped it, but He chose to give His life for ours. Jesus gave us symbols like 
ōŀǇǘƛǎƳ ŀƴŘ ǘƘŜ [ƻǊŘΩǎ {ǳǇǇŜǊ ǘƻ ǎŜǊǾŜ ŀǎ ǇƛŎǘǳǊŜǎ ƻŦ ƻǳǊ ŦŀƛǘƘ ǎƻ ǘƘŀǘ ǿŜ ǿƻǳƭŘ ǊŜƳŜƳōŜǊ ŀƴŘ άŘƻ 
ǘƘƛǎέΦ 
 

HOW TO LIVE SAFELY IN THE FALL AND WINTER MONTHS 
 Fall is here and with the cooler temperatures and fall foliage also comes a whole host of 
traditions ς football and the holidays to name a few. Phase 3 in North Carolina also allows movie 
theatres, amusement parks and outdoor venues to reopen with limited capacity, which presents a 
new set of questions about how to navigate this season in good health. 
 Dr. Genevieve Brauning at Novant Health said conversations about COVID-19 make up 
ŀōƻǳǘ ƘŀƭŦ ƻŦ ǿƘŀǘ ǎƘŜΩǎ ŘƛǎŎǳǎǎƛƴƎ ǿƛǘƘ ǇŀǘƛŜƴǘǎΦ {ƘŜ ƻŦŦŜǊŜŘ ŀŘǾƛŎŜ ƻƴ Ƙƻǿ ǘƻ navigate this time 
of year, stressing that decisions about a lot of situations are not black and white. 
 ά²Ŝ ƘŀǾŜ ŀ ƭƻǘ ƻŦ ŎƻƴǘǊƻƭ ƻǾŜǊ ƻǳǊ ƻǿƴ Ǌƛǎƪ ŀƴŘ L ǘƘƛƴƪ ǘƘŀǘΩǎ ŜƳǇƻǿŜǊƛƴƎΣέ .ǊŀǳƴƛƴƎ ǎŀƛŘΦ 
ά²Ŝ ƘŀǾŜ ǘƘƛƴƎǎ ǿŜ ƪƴƻǿ ǿŜ Ŏŀƴ Řƻ ǘƻ ǇǊƻǘŜŎǘ ƻǳǊǎŜƭǾŜǎΣ ƭƛƪe wearing a mask and washing our 
ƘŀƴŘǎΣ ōǳǘ ǿŜ ŀƭǎƻ ƘŀǾŜ ǘƘŜ ŦǊŜŜŘƻƳ ǘƻ ǿŀƭƪ ŀǿŀȅ ŦǊƻƳ ŀ ǎƛǘǳŀǘƛƻƴ ǘƘŀǘ ŘƻŜǎƴΩǘ ŀǇǇŜŀǊ ǎŀŦŜΦέ 
VOTING - Election polls will have measures in place that are similar to grocery stores. There will be 
an effort to social distance in line and poll workers will be masked. I think in-person voting can be 
done safely if you wear a mask and use hand sanitizer. 
RESTAURANTS - If going to a restaurant or bar is important to you, wear a mask anytime you are 
not drinking or eating and sanitize your hands often. Since people cannot consistently mask at bars 
and restaurants, understand that there is an increased risk of contracting COVID-19 in these spaces. 
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You can reduce some of this risk by choosing outdoor seating or an open-air space by  evaluating 
the space and safety measures that are in place. Have they reduce the number of tables and seats? 
Are their employees masked? Do you see employees wiping tables down? If the answer is no, you 
may want to leave and find a safer option.  
FOOTBALL SEASON - Football games are a much more challenging place to be able to minimize risk. 
We consider high-risk contact to be less than six feet apart, unmasked and in an enclosed space for 
ƳƻǊŜ ǘƘŀƴ мл ƳƛƴǳǘŜǎΦ {ƻΣ ƛŦ ȅƻǳ ŎŀƴΩǘ ōŜ ƳƻǊŜ ǘƘŀƴ ǎƛȄ ŦŜŜǘ ŀǇŀǊǘΣ ȅƻu really need to wear a mask. 
²ƘŜƴ ǘŀƛƭƎŀǘƛƴƎΣ ǊŜƳŜƳōŜǊ ǘƻ ǎǘŀȅ ƛƴ ǎƳŀƭƭ ƎǊƻǳǇǎ ŀƴŘ ƳŀƪŜ ǎǇŀŎŜ ǘƻ ǎǇǊŜŀŘ ƻǳǘΦ LŦ  ǇŜƻǇƭŜ ŀǊŜƴΩǘ 
keeping their masks on, you can make the decision to leave. We all have the freedom to walk away 
ŦǊƻƳ ŀ ǎƛǘǳŀǘƛƻƴ ǘƘŀǘ ŘƻŜǎƴΩǘ Ŧeel safe. 
MOVIE THEATERS/BOWLING ALLEYS - For bowling alleys, evaluate how crowded the space is, how 
ƻŦǘŜƴ ǘƘŜ ōƻǿƭƛƴƎ ōŀƭƭǎ ŀǊŜ ōŜƛƴƎ ǎŀƴƛǘƛȊŜŘ ŀƴŘ ǎƻ ƻƴΦ ²ŀǎƘ ȅƻǳǊ ƘŀƴŘǎ ƻŦǘŜƴ ǎƻ ȅƻǳ ŘƻƴΩǘ ƘŀǾŜ ǘƻ 
worry as much about transmission of COVID-19 from the actual bowling ball. For movie theatres, 
ŎƻƴǎƛŘŜǊ Ƙƻǿ ƳǳŎƘ ŘƛǎǘŀƴŎŜ ǘƘŜȅΩǊŜ ƻŦŦŜǊƛƴƎ ōŜǘǿŜŜƴ ƎǊƻǳǇǎ ƻŦ ǇŜƻǇƭŜΦ ¸ƻǳ ŎŀƴΩǘ ŎƘŀƴƎŜ ǘƘŜ ŦŀŎǘ 
that you will be in an enclosed space for more than 10 minutes, but you can wear a mask and bring 
a Lysol or Clorox wipe to sanitize your seat and cup holder. 
HALLOWEEN TRICK or TREATING - Trick-or-ǘǊŜŀǘƛƴƎ ƛǎ ǎǘƛƭƭ ǎŀŦŜ άŀǎ ƭƻƴƎ ŀǎ ȅƻǳ ŀǾƻƛŘ ƭŀǊƎŜ ƎǊƻǳǇǎ ƻŦ 
ǇŜƻǇƭŜΦέ aƻǾƛƴƎ ŀƴȅ ŎŜƭŜōǊŀǘƛƻƴ ƻǳǘǎƛŘŜ ƛǎ ōŜǘǘŜǊΣ ǿƘŜǊŜ ǘƘŜ ŎƘŀƴŎŜ ƻŦ ŎƻƴǘǊŀŎǘƛƴƎ /h±L5-19 is 
lower. Other advice inclǳŘŜǎ ŘŜŎƻǊŀǘƛƴƎ Ƴŀǎƪǎ ǘƻ Ǝƻ ǿƛǘƘ ŎƘƛƭŘǊŜƴΩǎ ŎƻǎǘǳƳŜǎ ŀƴŘ ǇƻǊǘƛƻƴƛƴƎ ƻǳǘ 
candy in individual plastic bags where people can walk by and pick them up as they go. 
BLACK FRIDAY SHOPPING - LǘΩǎ ǇƻǎǎƛōƭŜ ǘƘŀǘ .ƭŀŎƪ CǊƛŘŀȅ ǿƛƭƭ ƴƻǘ ŘǊŀǿ ǘƘŜ ŎǊƻǿŘǎ ǘƘŀǘ ƛǘ Ƙŀǎ ƛƴ 
yŜŀǊǎ ǇŀǎǘΣ ǎƻ ǘƘŜ ǎǇŀŎŜ ƳƛƎƘǘ ōŜ ǎŀŦŜΣ ōǳǘ ƛǘΩǎ ƘŀǊŘ ǘƻ ǎŀȅΦ 9ǾŀƭǳŀǘŜ ƛŦ ǇŜƻǇƭŜ ŀǊŜ ŀŘŜǉǳŀǘŜƭȅ ǎƻŎƛŀƭ 
distancing and wearing masks. Ask yourself how important it is to you to take the risk. Online 
shopping is always an option, too. 
THE HOLIDAYS - We will have to see what the transmission rates are as the year goes on, but we 
also need to consider the risk versus benefit. Spending time with family is so important for some 
people. Socializing with a group indoors is higher risk, but I also think this yields a bigger benefit. Be 
very diligent about masking around family members who are at increased risk. We should all be 
dedicated to making this the safest space possible for them. That might mean creating a zone 
around them so they can have at least six feet of ŘƛǎǘŀƴŎŜΦ ¢Ƙƛǎ ƛǎƴΩǘ ǘƘŜ ȅŜŀǊ ǿŜ ǎƘƻǳƭŘ ōŜ ƘǳƎƎƛƴƎ 
or kissing a grandparent. Elderly family members are often the people who need family connection 
the most. They already feel isolated and fearful, so we can honor their need to connect with us in 
the safest way possible. 
>>>THE BOTTOM LINE:  Fall activities and the holidays are not canceled. Evaluate how much risk 
you are willing to take and always wear a mask when social distancing is not possible. 
 
THANK YOU to Ricky and Cindy Bivens for clearing grass and weeds from around many grave 
markers, and for doing a "deep clean" in Fellowship Hall. They spent an entire day cleaning 
everything they could.  Thank you, Ricky and Cindy, for your dedication and concern for the Church 
Property. 
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